SOCIAL SCIENCES

FACULTY MEETING AGENDA

FALL 2010
August 18, 6:30 p.m.
Department contacts:  Greg Kiser, Department Chair, 619-4227; Jo Davis, Dept. Secretary, 619-2248; Gene Vinzant, Faculty Coordinator (responsible for Geography; Philosophy & Political Science); Valor Pickett, responsible for Western Civilization; Dr. April Brown, responsible for Honors; Dr. Jerry Vervack, Division Dean 619-4149; Linda Richardson, Division Secretary, 619-4149.
1. Handouts
Please fill out the Faculty Information sheet and the Faculty Load and Information form and turn them in to Greg. Notice the Academic Calendar; Personnel List-please note if there should be changes.  Also, there is no need to list your Social Security number.
2. Adjunct Faculty - Please see Linda Richardson after the meeting for more information and for contracts that need to be signed.
3. Parking Information - You will need to renew hang tags for this year if you have not done so.
4. My NWACC Connection - Use My NWACC Connection for all communication between you and your students. Be sure to check your e-mail daily; emphasize to students that they must also use this e-mail to contact you and that they should check it often.  The Connection should also be used for giving students assignments, papers, or files, etc.  A lot of copying charges can be saved by posting things on the Connection instead of copying handouts for students.
5. Class Rosters - There are no paper copies of class rosters. You will need to get them from the Connection.  Go to My Courses, click on a class, then on the left side click members - your roster will show up.

Be sure to continually check your class roster.  A number of students were purged for nonpayment and may not realize it. If a student is not on the roster but is coming to class, make sure he/she goes to the Registrar’s Office to be re-admitted into your class. The student should bring you a sheet from the Registrar’s Office for your signature, and then he/she must go to the cashier to make arrangements for payment. The student should show up on your roster. Do not let a student continue in your classes if they are not on the roster.

6. Syllabus - Please give a copy of your syllabus to Linda Richardson.  Be sure you have the same course objectives on your syllabus as others teaching in your discipline. If you are not sure what these are, please check with the full-time faculty member from your area (listed in “Department Contacts, above). 
The following also need to be included:  
1. course name and number, your name, phone number, e-mail address, 
2. evaluation criteria, testing, make-up exams, 
3. grievance procedure (p. 158 in the College Catalog), weather policy, and 
4. course requirements. 
5. It is also helpful to include a calendar describing the approximate dates on which you are covering various topics.  
6. There must also be a statement on plagiarism. The College’s position on plagiarism may be found on p. 157 in the College Catalog. The catalog can be accessed on line from the College home page.
7. Textbooks - Be sure you use the textbook.  It is a good guide for students. Sometimes students complain that a teacher never uses the book. This doesn’t mean that you can’t give other information to your classes that’s not in the text.  Additionally, there has been some real concern by state legislators about the cost of textbooks. It would be unfortunate if students weren’t using them considering the prices they pay for books.

Textbooks for the spring semester will be ordered the first of October.  ONLY the full-time faculty member in charge of each discipline will order the books. If you want something in addition to the standard text for your class, be sure to contact the full-time faculty member and let them know. Once books are ordered there can be no changes to the order.  NO BOOK ORDERS CAN BE SUBMITTED WITHOUT FIRST RECEIVING MY APPROVAL.
8. Spring 2011 Schedules - Spring schedules are already being developed. They are due to Linda in early September. Please give me some idea of when and where you are interested in teaching this spring. When Gene and I set up the schedule, we will try to accommodate as many as possible. Unfortunately, it is not always possible to have the schedule that everyone wants. For some classes, no instructor will be listed until later.  If you use WebCT for your regular classes, please let me know.
9. Extra Credit, Grade Inflation, and Testing – While this has not been a problem in our Department, be aware of the Grade Inflation bugaboo. You might consider, for example, limiting the amount of extra credit you give to students. Be sure your students earned their grades
Testing – no student should be exempt from an exam over material that has not previously been tested.
10. Privacy Issues- No information on students can be released to third parties without a student’s permission. Students cannot be given grades over the phone. Grades can only be given using the My NWACC Connection e-mail.
11. Canceling Classes - If you are sick, have car trouble, etc. and need to cancel a class please call as early as possible. Call Jo Davis at 619-2248 and Greg at 619-4227. If neither is available, call Linda Richardson at 619-4149. Ask Jo to put a note on the door and to notify Linda Richardson.  If it is early morning, before 8:00 a.m., or after 4:30 p.m., call Security and ask them to put a note on the classroom door.  The Campus Security number is 619-4229.
If you are canceling class and know ahead of time, please make sure that you have notified Jo and Greg. If your class is meeting somewhere else, please notify Jo and Greg.  You should also put any information about canceling or moving classes on My NWACC Connection so students are alerted to the changes.

12. Assessment - The College is placing a great deal of emphasis on assessment this year. U.S. History and American Government instructors should be aware that graduates are asked questions about being more aware of current events and being more informed about current and past issues since taking these classes. Be sure you incorporate this into you classes. All Social Sciences classes are supposed to help develop higher-level thinking skills. This can be done and measured by using essay-type or thinking questions on your exams.  It is a departmental requirement that this type of question be on each exam.
13. The Last Day of Class - for the semester is December 8th with exams beginning December 9th. Please do not give finals early. Check the racing form to see when you will be giving your finals. Grades will be due on December 17, 2009, at 12:00 p.m. Grades must be turned in on online using Eagle Net.  Be sure to give Linda Richardson a copy of your grades.  Keep some kind of record on student attendance. When giving an FA grade—failure because of attendance—you will need to include the last date a student attended your class. It is up to you to decide if you want to count attendance in determining students’ grades.
14.  Exams - Please send me a copy of each of your exams as you give them to students.
15. Copy Codes - They are the same as last year – please be careful about making copies.  Copy codes work on all of the copiers on campus. Guard your copy code by being sure to press the yellow “Function Clear - FC” button TWICE on the far right of the Copier key pad.  This will ensure that your copy code is cleared from the system when you are finished copying. If you don’t remember your code see Jo, then Greg, or Linda.
16. Supplies - If you need supplies, see Jo Davis or Linda Richardson. They may have some of the things that you need on hand. If not, they can initiate a supply order. Be sure to give them time to get your supplies.

17.  Mail - Please be sure to pick up your mail at least ONCE a week. Often there are requests for information to which you need to respond or items that need to be handed in by certain dates.  Full-time Faculty mailboxes are outside each person’s office.  Part-time faculty mailboxes are in the Associate Faculty Area in the first floor workroom.
18. E-mail - Please check your e-mail regularly. There are often messages for all faculty and this will help keep you informed about things at the school. Email can be accessed from home.  We have a Social Sciences Faculty list for sending e-mail. If you need to send something to everyone in the department, type in— Social Science Faculty —in the address area.
19. Office Area for Associate Faculty – New for this semester, we have two areas available for adjunct faculty. One is the already familiar to most area on the first floor behind the secretary for science.  The other is in our wing on the second floor, room 2227. There are computers, a copy machine, part-time faculty mailboxes, and a Scantron in these areas. Additionally, Linda Richardson has put in a drop box for exams that need to be taken to the Testing Center in the first floor location. Linda will take your exams to the Testing Center if you can’t get them there yourself. Obviously, room 2227 is to be shared so please do not lock the door when you leave and take your personal items with you.
20. The Testing Center - is available for student make-up exams. You will need a coversheet for each exam. You can get these forms from NWACC’s Homepage under Testing Center, Examination Coversheets. They are also available in the box outside the Testing Center on the 3rd floor of the Student Center. As mentioned, in the Associate Faculty area on the first floor, Linda Richardson is providing a place for you to put exams that need to get taken to the Testing Center. You can also leave your exams in the box outside the Testing Center.

21. Travel – Before you travel, please write out an explanation of your trip and expenses and turn it in to Greg. You will also need to fill out the Travel Request form and have it signed. After you return you will need to fill out the TR-1A form and expense sheet. You can find these on the K drive. The department is allocated very little money for travel, but don’t let that discourage applying.  I will try my best to accommodate.  You will need to have any projected travel requests for the academic year (2010-2011) in to Greg by the end of October.
22. Leave - Full-time faculty are required “to complete the LEAVE TAKEN section of the Time & Leave Register form when taking or using Sick Leave. Nine-month Faculty employees should ask their department secretary for a blank ‘Time & Leave Register’ form to complete when they need to report Sick Leave used and return it to the Department Secretary after completing.”

23. Research Assignments - If you are assigning research papers or projects, please contact the library so workers will know what to expect. Also remember the Writing Center. You may want to refer students to it for help.
24. Overrides - There are no overrides for online classes. For other classes overrides are to be given only for reasons specified on the override form. Students must fill out the override form. Filling out the form is not a guarantee that the student will be admitted to the class. Approval can only be given by Greg Kiser or Jerry Vervack.

25. Evaluations, Classroom Observations, Student Evaluations - Your student evaluations for the spring semester (2010) are available.  See Linda Richardson for copies of them. Annual evaluations recommending continuing employment for part-time faculty members are due in December. I will use peer classroom observations, student evaluations, and your own Self-Evaluation form to complete these.  All new faculty members will have a classroom observation this semester. Dr. Vervack will do evaluations for full-time faculty. In addition to the Self-Evaluation Form, full-time faculty must have a reflective portfolio for the evaluation process. It is suggested that adjunct also keep a portfolio that can be used in the evaluation process.
26. Core curriculum Development - Each discipline has a core of topics, subjects that are to be taught by each instructor in a discipline. If you don’t have a copy you can get one from Linda.
27. Miscellaneous - Problems with schedules; book orders.  Don’t let classes out early on a regular basis, standard course outlines, etc. 
28.  Jo Davis continues to be our Department secretary.

29. Full time instructors must have office hours posted on their office doors no later than the first day of class.  A minimum of ten office hours per week is required.  Adjunct instructors do not have this requirement.

